


Trail Report: Monday, October 31 , 2022
Byron Garner
On October 31,   the Monday Trail Maintenance crew hiked Pino Trail to remove a 30'' Pondarosa  pine located above the spring about three miles+ from the trail head. Beyond mile two we began to find ice patches with increasing length and frequency which eventually required strapping on the traction gear. We were greeted at the work site with a "balmy" 28 degrees and began our 2.5 hour effort of the three cross cuts required to remove this arboreal beast laying across the trail. No one felt denied their due time on the saw as we rotated teams of two with each team retreating to a sunny refuge a short ways up the trail to wait for shift change. As the last chunk of trunk was rolled away, the sun gloriously appeared for the first time and gave us a much needed warm and restful place for lunch which we all duly celebrated. It was a long but rewarding eight hour day on the trail with an exceptional effort by everyone. The crew included Rav Nicholson, Jamey Browning, Cleve Sharp, Michael Arndt, David McCreery and Byron Garner.  Photo Credit and Trail Notes: Jamey Browning
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